Minutes of Committee meeting held n
02-10-14 at Wendron FC
Present; Peter Roe, Debbie Knowles, Sharon Martin, Craig Turner, Kyle Harvey, Mark Carney, Chris Philcox, Mandy Kimmins
Apologies Kevin Knowles, Alan Odgers, Simon Gardiner, Les Shaw.
 
The minutes of the last meeting on 04-09-14 were signed as accurate.

Matters Arising
The following clubs have not paid their league Fees, Cornwall FA Development Girls u10,
Perranwell and Tregorrick, Debbie agreed to contact each club to remind them to pay asap.
Festival at Mounts Bay, Peter asked why we didn’t have a flyer to hand out as discussed previously, and why we didn’t have the fixtures ready to hand out when teams arrived.
Debbie explained how we couldn’t produce the fixtures until the teams arrived on the morning, as it was some teams didn’t show, we did however have fixtures ready to go, based on the number of teams which signed in on the day, every team present were happy with the way the festival was run.
The referees kept the score for the U10 teams only, Peter asked for these to be forwarded to him asap.
Voice Recognizer, Peter and Mark both asked why a Dictaphone was not purchased, both Sharon and Debbie explained how the one which has been purchased will do the job that Debbie requires, to type the minutes straight into the system once she has read them from the written minutes she takes from each meeting. Chris stated that if this is the one that does the job Debbie requires then why are we discussing it again!!
League Coats, as Alan was not present it was agreed to discuss this at the next meeting.
DBS, Peter asked if everyone had updated their DBS , Mark stated that his and Les’s would be going through Culdrose. Kyle has been helping those clubs which have contacted him, who have no Welfare Officer, the County have also been passing clubs through to him.
Welfare Officer course which was run at County, neither Kyle or Mandy could attend, but Mandy has been in contact with Brydie, and they intend to meet to discuss any issues.
Girls Football, some teams are starting to play, but it is very slow, more teams have withdrawn also.
Website Removals, some have been completed by Peter and Mark, but they have more to do.
Beach Festival, Debbie attended for a couple of hours, 20 teams were present within all age groups, they had the same set up as we did, fixtures given out once each team registered, everyone present enjoyed the day.
Our next Festival has been provisionally booked for Dec 13th at Penryn College, Debbie asked for use of all the 3g pitch from 9am until 2pm to cover all age groups, she has received notification that only 2/3rds will be available for us. It was agreed by all that she should contact Jake Ash to ask if his group could move for the morning if possible, if not then we will need to find another venue.
Cup Draw, Peter was not happy that the first round of the Cup Draw for the u16s was done before this meeting, by Debbie Kevin and Sharon, he stated that it should be transparent to everyone. Debbie explained that due to the u16s having appointed referees, it was necessary for the draw to be done early so that the Appointments Officer had them before the start of the month. Sharon stated as this was also done last year for the same reason and no objections were raised then why now. Peter stated that in future all draws will be done at the committee meetings.
Cup Draw, only 5 leagues require a first round, draw done by Mark, Peter and Sharon, the details will be loaded into the system later this evening.
Correspondence
Richard Pallot the County Governance Officer  was assessing all clubs/teams entered in the league and working with Kyle with regards to Welfare issues.
An illegal approach email has been received from a Trevenson Manager, Debbie instructed him to contact County to advise him on what action to take, Trevenson Secretary has also emailed to say they are happy for the  transfer to go ahead, so it was agreed this should take place.
An email from Falmouth Town regarding a postponement request was read out, it was agreed that the team should submit their request via the system in the usual way, stating why they request it, the match should then be rescheduled and a fine applied.
Match Report Issues
Trevenson Tigers V Falmouth Utd Rangers U15 21-09-14
The email from Falmouth regarding the above match was read out.
Kyle has asked within the club several times previously about this team/manager, with no progress. It was agreed that we need to contact the club to see what action they have taken with regards to their conduct, have they warned them, as we are not prepared for this to continue.
It was stated that both Craig and Alice Brown are both qualified referees affiliated with the County, so we can not object to either of them officiating at matches.
Newquay v St Agnes U14 21-09-14
The email from St Agnes was read out and discussed, it was agreed that Debbie would email Newquay to explain their low marks and ask for reasons.
Helston Hornets v Holman Scorpions u15 28-09-14
Debbie agreed to email Helston with regards to the low mark they submitted for the spectators.
A request has been submitted for a member of the committee to attend the match between Truro v Helston on Sat, a appointed referee will be sent also, Peter agreed to go.
A request for an Appointed referee on Sunday Hayle v Trevenson Tigers, Kevin will sort this.
Mark discussed another Falmouth Town postponement due to lack of players, he feels that this team is trying to manipulate us, Mark wants to award the points.
The league rules were read out regarding postponements, the options available are void game no one gets the points, void and award points, reschedule and fine.
A vote was taken and it went in favour of reschedule and fine.
Mark asked if they request any more postponements for lack of players, then they lose their points, but it was agreed each case must be discussed at committee.
Treasurer Report
Sharon handed out her Income and expenditure spread sheets to Peter, but she was offended by his email, as she has always updated everyone with all accounts.
No response has been received with regards to the funding reimbursements as yet, Peter requested to see all copies.
Main Account £11000
Deposit Account £3193.53 no change
Everyone agreed that Sharon was very efficient.
Sharon stated that the bank have now allowed her to sign up to online banking, she has signed up for this but will stay the same on having 2 signatories on cheques for taking money out.
League Chartered Standard
Peter attended a meeting with Phil Cardew to do a review of standard status.
Our league has at present just 2 Clubs short of having a 100% Chartered League, those clubs who are not currently CS are Falmouth Town and Godolphin Atlantic, Phil has agreed to chase them on this.
All clubs should have received their health checks from Grace Dent at County, any courses which are required will be done locally, County will fund some, Grace will have all the input required and update us as from 3rd Nov.
Peter was given the Cornwall FA Programme  to hand out to our member clubs, but as we don’t have league meetings it was agreed we get the link from the CCFA website for these.
Mandy has completed her youth module 1, it was agreed once we get these details from Grace we could up load them on the website
AOB
The girls futsal will go ahead in January and the first week of February, Mark questioned if this was agreed, it was at the girls meeting.
Mandy asked if it was possible for the website to have a link to add ground addresses, Mark suggested we use a pitch finder tab, we will contact Dave to see if this is possible.
U7 age qualification, Mandy discussed the issue within this age group with regards to 5yrs playing in this age group, the FA guidelines and our rules state that they can play once they reach the age of 6, but the system won’t allow this.

Meeting Closed at 9.03pm


